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Next Meeting: 

April 5, 2018 ~  7:00 p.m.  

 

St. Philomena School 

Student Activities Center 

324 Corys Lane 

Portsmouth, RI 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Board Members 

President: Gail Palazzolo 

Vice President:  Susan Rood 

Secretary:  Veronica Mays 

Treasurer:  Sue Bates 

 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

 

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

  

Committees 

Boutique:  Marla Rusling and  

   Leslie Addlem 

Community Service:  Jennie  

   Nestlerode and Peggy McCandless 

Hospitality:  Linda Willoughby 

Librarian:  Norma Jones 

Membership:  Carol Garvey 

Program:  Sarah Sullivan and  

   Lori Bessette  

Quilt Show:  Janet Roche and  

   Kristin Meranda  

Strip of the Month:  Noreen Kissell 

Sunshine:  Carol McOsker 

Raffle Quilt:   Barbara Niekerk and  

   Susan Rood  

 

Address 

Quilters by the Sea 

PO Box 708 

Portsmouth, RI  02871 

 

Email 

quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com 

 

Web Site 

http://quiltersbytheseari.com 

 

Follow us on Facebook and 

Pinterest:  Quilters by the Sea RI 
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QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting;  

to share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

 

A M ESSAGE FROM 

THE PRESIDENT 

 

Greetings Guild Members, 

 

Lots of good news to report this month!  

 

We delivered 22 baby quilts to St. Lukeõs in Barrington for 

their baby shower for mothers and children in need as part 

of the Gabrielõs Call Project.  The participants and coordina-

tors were so appreciative of the generosity of our Guild.  It 

was truly a community effort ð many thanks to Jennie and 

Peggy for their ongoing work to coordinate our community 

service sewing. 

 

The Barrington Library quilt exhibit is up through the end of 

April.  We have a small table with a flyer and a schedule of 

our meeting speakers and workshops.  The librarians have 

told me they have received many positive comments on this 

lovely display, and we are reaching an expanded audience.  

 

Also, we expect to swap out a few of the quilts for Aprilõs 

display.  Itõs not too late to show a small quilt; please con-

tact me to learn how.   

 

I know many of our members probably feel that all of their 

friends know they quilt and know about the Guild.  But if 

you are a relatively new member, encourage your friends to 

come to a meeting with you as a guest.  Lori has done an 

excellent job of programming; we have great speakers and 

workshops lined up through the end of June.  Encourage 

friends to see the quilt exhibit at the Barrington Library.  Tell 

them about the upcoming quilt show, and bring them to a 

show you are attending.  You may open up the world of 

quilting to someone.   (By the way, the Narragansett Bay  

               (Continued on page 3.) 
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Quilters by the Sea 2017-18 Calendar 

April 5:  Shannon Shirley ~ An Eclectic Mix Trunk Show.  Check out Shannonõs website 

at www.onceinarabbitmoon.com . 

 

  April 7:  Shannon Shirley Workshop ~ Bottles and Blooms.  Second workshop of  

  the  year.  LOCATION CHANGE:  St. Philomena School, 9:30 to 3:30.  Fee is $45.   

  Please contact Lori to sign up.  

 

May 3:  Mary Kerr ~ Motherless Quilts Lecture.  Mary Kerr is a quilt appraiser.  If anyone is interested, 

please contact Lori Bessette.  Quilt appraisals are approximately $50 to $75 per quilt.  Check out 

Maryõs website at www.marywkerr.com/aboutMary.html . 

 

June 7:  Karen Echmeier ~ Accidental Landscapes and Happy Villages Trunk Show.  Karenõs website is 

www.quilted -lizard.com. 

 

  June 8:  Karen Eckmeier Workshop ~ Accidental Landscapes:  Beaches.  LOCATION CHANGE:   

Atria Aquidneck Place (125 Quaker Hill Lane, Portsmouth), 9:30 to 12:30.  Fee is $30.  Please contact 

Lori to sign up.  Third workshop of the year.  

 

2018-19: 

September 6:  Connie Sue Haidle.  Connie Sue is a traveling quilter:  www.appleblossomquilts.com. 

 September 8:  Connie Sue Haidle Workshop.  Fourth workshop of the year.  

October 4:  Shirley Fischer Trunk Show 

 October 6:   Shirley Fisher Workshop.  Fifth workshop of the year.  

November 1:  Member Talent Demonstrations 

December 6:  Holiday Party  

January 3:  Quilt -In 

  

  c Name tag 

  c Strip of the Month (if participating)  

  c Bee Block (if participating) 

  c Show and Tell 

  c Checkbook and planner/calendar (if signing up for workshop/trip)  

GI@CƩ-IF>I8DƅƩƩ0?8EEFEƩ0?@IC<P 
Shannon is an artist, teacher, speaker, author, and an award-winning 

quilter.  She grew up in an Air Force family and fondly remembers hand 

sewing classes at the village school she attended in England.  She holds  

a degree from The Fashion Institute of Technology in New York City 

and has worked in merchandising and display.  Shannonõs three grown 

daughters are all creative in their own right.  Art in just about any form 

has always inspired her.  In most areas of her life, she has eclectic taste 

and likes change and variety, so it seems only 

natural that her quilting is eclectic as well.  She 

enjoys both traditional quilting and art quilt-

ing and prefers to design original quilts.  Let-

ting the projects evolve as she works, one 

common thread in her art is mixing a large 

variety of printed fabrics.  Shannon has been 

teaching professionally since 2006 and loves 

working with students of all ability levels.  

Sample for òBottles and 

Bloomsó workshop. 
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Î Just a reminder, dues and workshop checks can be mailed to the address on the  

     masthead, or bring check or cash to the meeting. 

 

Î Account balances are given monthly and are recorded in the meeting minutes. 

       ~ Sue Bates 

A M ESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT  (Continued from page 1.) 

Quilters Show is this month ð April 21-22
 ñ  

and our own Allison Wilbur has a special exhibit, 

òWater is Life,ó  Letõs carpool to gather and support our RI guilds.) 

 

You may start seeing a little more publicity about the Guild.  Patch.com and the East Bay newspa-

pers are carrying our online calendar postings of regular meetings and workshops.  Our quilt show 

is this time next year.  Increased publicity will help the show but also our guild in general.  If you 

have suggestions of ways to reach more people please let me know.  Thanks to Elaine Wilson of 

Sew Nice Fabrics and Yvonne Weiss of Knit One Quilt Too for posting flyers for the upcoming 

Shannon Shirley trunk show and workshop, òBottles and Blooms.ó 

 

And donõt miss our April 5 meeting with Shannon Shirley! 

 

Happy Sewing,  

Gail  

 

 

 

 

Workshops:  There has been a change of location for Shannon Shirley's workshop.  The workshop will 

be held at St. Philomena's School where we hold our guild meetings.  There are still some spaces avail-

able for anyone who wants to sign up.  Please contact me if interested. 

 

Karen Eckemier's workshop will be held at Atria Aquidneck Place, 125 Quaker Hill Lane, Ports-

mouth.   The guild will be donating $50 to the Alzheimer's Association for use of their space.  Coffee 

and pastry will be provided by Atria.   The workshop supply list will be distributed at the next meet-

ing.  There is an optional fabric kit available for $20 which contains the fabric for the Beach scene only 

and a free pattern.  Students must email Karen directly to reserve a kit (karen@quilted-lizard.com); she 

will bring the kits to the workshop where you can pay for them by check or cash.  

 

The locations for future workshops will be determined at a later date. 

 

Quilt Show (and Tell):  If you have taken a workshop over the past year, try to finish up your project 

so we can have a workshop display at the 2019 quilt show.  Your finished workshop projects will help 

inspire others to participate. 

 

URI Field Trip:  We are finalizing the plans for the trip to URI on May 12.   The cost is $10, and I will 

be collecting the money at the next guild meeting. 

        ~ Lori 
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Remember, to reward you for your efforts, your 

name will be entered into a raffle drawing for every 

boutique item you bring to each meeting.  The more 

items you make, the more chances you have to win! 

 

April  

Sew practical! 

Needle books 

Scissor holders 

Quilt labels 

Wine bottle bags 

 

Coming up in May:  

Pillow cases, 

tissue holders 

  ~ Marla  

 

 

 

Monthly Drop -In Sew Days:  Middletown Public Library, 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., fourth Thursday of the  

month (except holidays).  Next sew day at Rogers Free Library in Bristol will be announced via email. 

North Kingstown High School, April 21-22:  Narragansett Bay Quiltersõ Assoc. show.  See info on page 7. 

Barrington Public Library ~ Through April 30:  QBS members quilt display.  See info on page 6. 

Chelmsford, MA ~ May 11-12:  Chelmsford Quiltersõ Guild show.  See info on page 7. 

New England Quilt Museum, Lowell, MA:  

  Through April 21:  Quilts Japan ~ The 13th Quilt Nihon from Tokyo  

  Through April 29:  The Quilts of Gladi Porsche 

Lnnjhmf enq ` rl`kk fqnto?  Wdċqd knnjhmf enq xnt!Lnnjhmf enq ` rl`kk fqnto?  Wdċqd knnjhmf enq xnt!  
A small quilting group is being formed in the Portsmouth/Middletown  

area and looking for more members. 

Meetings are TBA, but will be during the week. 

Contact Nancy Landreville 

for more info!  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjNzK3jq8bZAhVnyFQKHQt1AfcQjRx6BAgAEAY&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Florrainelehman1%2Fantique-pin-cushions-sewing-notions%2F&psig=AOvVaw3GeufiRlMRaLZMe-Et
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/bchbch0457/pincushion-needle-book/
https://www.pinterest.co.uk/bethrobey/19th-c-sewing-kits/
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Strip of the Month  
 
 

Sunshine and Shadows 

If you have any member news that requires a bit of sunshine,  

please let me know by either phone or e-mail.   

                       ~ Carol McOsker  

MEMBERSHIP  

  

As of the March meeting: 

 

Total Members 105 

 

Member Attendees 45 

New Members 0 

Guests 5 

Total Attended 50 

~ Carol  

April  

Color:  Blue 

Theme:  Animal prints 

 

 

Coming up: 

May:  Pink Î Flowers 

June:  Yellow Î Beach 

 

Bring TWO strips of cotton fabric 2Ĳó x width of fabric (selvage to selvage) in the 

monthõs color and/or theme to the monthly meeting.  One lucky winner takes all! 

 

If you have won the strips in the past and have made a project using them, please bring 

it to a meeting so we can all get ideas! 

           ~  

Quilters by the Sea Meeting Minutes 

March 1, 2018 ~ St. Philomena School, Portsmouth, RI 

Minutes for March and April will appear in the May newsletter.  
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URI Textile Department Lab & Quilt Collection  

Saturday, May 12 

 

Fee:  $10 (donated toward upkeep of the URI collection) 

Carpooling can be arranged.  ~  Sign up at the April meeting! 

        ~ Lori  

Check it out!  
 

On March 1, a hearty band of volunteers from QBS showed 

up at the Barrington Public Library.  The project was to hang 

some 20 quilts for display.  The quilts were laid out in the 

order to be hung, and then we pondered how to accomplish 

the hanging.  These were to be hung as paintings and other 

artwork are, not on the quilt stands the group was used to.  

Luckily, Allison Wilbur showed up.  Having hung her own 

quilts in gallery fashion and also learned from her father, 

who volunteered in an art gallery, she knew what to do and 

went right to work.  The display is something we can all be 

proud of.  It is a wonderful  tribute and advertisement for 

the work our guild does!  ~ Susan Rood 

 

Stop in at the Barrington Public Library during March and April to see the lovely display 

of QBS membersõ quilts: 

 

Barrington Public Library ~ 281 County Road (next to Town Hall)  

 Hours in March and April  

 MondayñThursday 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

 FridayñSaturday 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. 

 Sunday 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. 

Community Service  
 

The guild donated 22 quilts to the Gabriel's Angels baby shower at St. Lukeõs church in 

Barrington.  Thank you to all who made that happen!  

 

       ~  


